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Past District Governor Organization Meeting 
Saturday, October 5, 2024 

Hotel Marshfield, Marshfield, Wisconsin 
 

Attendees: See attachment 

Officers in attendance: President PDG Greg Pryor, Secretary PCC Evett Hartvig, 
Sergeant-at-Arms IPID Lee Vrieze and Immediate Past President PID Connie 
LeCleir-Meyer. Absent were Vice-President PDG Dave Lee and Treasurer PDG Tim 
McClain, who were excused.   

The Meeting was called to order by President Greg Pryor at 2:15 pm.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by PCC Evett Hartvig. 

The prayer was delivered by IPID Lee Vrieze. 

President Greg Pryor asked for a moment of silence in remembrance in 
honor of the Past District Governors who passed away this year: PDG David 
Kaiser, PDG Dick Schliewe, PDG James Wahl, PDG Jerry Sherwin, PDG Jerry 
Rabbach, PDG Chuck Auburt, PDG Dave Hempel and PDG Del Peterson. 

The minutes of the May 18, 2024 were emailed out to everyone after the 
State Convention. A motion was made by PDG Don Drew and seconded by PID 
Connie LeCleir-Meyer to approve the minutes as emailed. Motion carried.  

Audit Report – PCC Evett Hartvig reported a copy went to everyone August 15th 
and she received confirmation from the Exec Committee of its approval. A motion 
was made by CC John Reil and seconded by PID Art Marson to approve the Audit 
Report. Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer PDG Tim McClain had a family event and sends his 
regrets for not being here. He dropped off the current Treasurer’s Report that 
shows a balance of $9,363.37. There was one transaction since July 1 for $23.00 
for nameplates for the plaque in the State Office. A motion was made by PID 
Wayne Heiman and seconded by PDG David Stedman to approve the Treasurer’s 
Report. Motion carried.  

Correspondence – Secretary PCC Evett Hartvig reported no correspondence has 
been received. 

Reports 
International – IPID Lee Vrieze stated our International Guest for the State 
Convention in May of 2025 will be PIP Brian Stevenson from Canada. The 
International Convention has been moved to Orlando, Florida from July 13-17, 



2 
 

2025. He stated that PDG’s may need to help their District Governors for 
submitting nominations for Presidential Leadership and Presidential awards. Any 
help to identify people deserving recognition is greatly appreciated. All 
nominations need to be to IPID Lee by December 1, 2024.  

He talked about LOTUS – Lions of the United States, which is being 
championed primarily by 2nd VP Mark Lyon, PIP Brian Sheehan and PID Gary 
Anderson from Michigan and is related to Mission 1.5. The goal is trying to 
rejuvenate the Lions of the US.  There is one for Canada, as well. It’s in formative 
stage right now and more to come. Goal to re-excite Lions service, as well as 
leadership and membership goals. There is apparel available through Bee Seen 
Promotions. 

Discussion also took place about the possibility of Constitutional Area 1 
Directors being reduced from 11 to 8 and there would be a resolution on the 
ballot in Orlando. If it passes, the CA1 Directors would be reduced from 5 to 4 in 
2026, as well as the same happening in 2027.  

That Ad Hoc Committee was renewed for another year and they will be 
working on possibly  reducing number of Directors on the International Board, as 
well as reducing the number of Committees for the International Board. 

State of the State – Council Chair John Reil reported that reports are showing that 
MD27 is losing a lot of members and we need to focus on why. Retention is also 
an issue. He stated that it would really help if each club would get two new 
members this year to help the situation.  

There will be an Emerging Lions Leadership Institute in January at the 
Wisconsin Lions Camp, as well as a Lions Summit in February. More information 
will be coming out on both very soon.  

PID Art Marson and his Committee reported to the Council this morning 
and they are doing a fantastic job on getting things in place for the Convention in 
May, 2025.  

WLF – Report attached. 

Pride Endowment Fund – Report attached. PID Wayne Heiman added that Pride 
has a Board Meeting coming up on October 16th where they will determine if they 
are able to present WLF with a second check for the year. He also stated that Ray 
Hempel Fellowship applications are available online.  

Wisconsin Lions Eye Bank – Report attached. 

LCIF – Report attached. 
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Unfinished Business 
President Greg Pryor read a letter he drafted that could be sent to the 

families of deceased Past District Governors.  This was suggested by PDG Roger 
Weber who felt that we were not giving proper recognition to the families. It was 
agreed that this would start immediately. 

President Greg Pryor said he failed to contact PDG David Brinkman at the 
beginning of the year to ask if he would continue on as chair of the Policy & By-
laws Ad Hoc Committee. PDG David Brinkman agreed to stay on as the Chair. 
Other members include PDG’s Roger Weber and Tom Wendt. 

New Business 
Continuation of District Training Incentive – President Greg Pryor stated there is 
nothing in the constitution about donating to District Training Incentives so it 
needs to be voted on each year. He would like to see the organization continue 
giving $100 to each District that has attendees at the trainings. A motion was 
made by PDG Don Drew and seconded by PID Connie LeCleir-Meyer that each 
District get a $100 stipend for the District for having any amount of attendees at 
a training. Motion carried. 

IPID Lee Vrieze asked if we had had a budget. President Greg Pryor said we 
do not, but it would make sense to have one.    

Other 
PID Connie LeCleir-Meyer asked if PID Art Marson could give an update on 

the seminars for the State Convention so we could get prepared for our part as 
the Past District Governors Organization.  

PID Art said they got organized early on in the year. If we don’t get 500 
people to attend, we are not going to make any money. PDG’s should encourage 
attendance in their Districts. Seminars are not finalized yet but will get that 
figured out in the next couple of months so we can get the word out. Couple 
changes looking at are start golf at Noon on Thursday, fish boil after golf and 
move Council Meeting for later that evening. The Kentucky Derby is that weekend 
so after voting, they’re having a Derby watch party and maybe people dress up 
for the derby. They may have a hat making event. The closing banquet on 
Saturday will start around 6:30 pm. Any suggestions are welcome, including 
seminar ideas. So far they are considering seminars on clubs incorporating, 
servant leadership training, and partnerships between clubs and business 
communities. Friday evening will also be the Kentucky Derby theme. 
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PID Connie LeCleir-Meyer suggested some kind of technology seminar, not 
necessarily AI, but maybe Lions Portal. Also, training of some kind more along the 
lines of Guiding Lions training to draw people to help with Mission 1.5.  

Discussion continued on different ideas on how to draw more people to the 
State Convention.  

President Greg Pryor stated that regarding the Treasurer’s Report – At the 
end of the 2023-2024 year we had a balance of $9,363.27 in our checking 
account, $6,495 is protected funds, leaving approximately $2,800 in available 
funds. 

PID Connie LeCleir-Meyer read the guidelines regarding dues and the 
purpose of the PDGO from our Constitution.  

Discussion ensued on what the PDG’s could do within MD27 to help the 
growth of each District. Suggestions included a list of PDG’s that could help with 
different issues around the State such as providing help with new member 
orientation, etc. PCC Tammy Rockenbach is willing to send out a survey to find out 
the skill sets of PDG’s so a list can be made available.  

PCC Evett Hartvig talked about getting PDG’s together to tell the story of 
WLF, since WLF is the organization charged with administering the five statewide 
projects and the fact that our Constitution states, “The purpose of the PDGO is to 
promote Lionism through the Lions Clubs of Wisconsin. The PDGO shall work in 
cooperation with the State Council of Governors and the Boards of Directors of 
both the Wisconsin Lions Foundation and the Lions Eye Bank of Wisconsin.” 

Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Saturday, January 11, 2025 at Hotel 

Marshfield. 

A motion was made by PID Art Marson and seconded by PDG Judy Hatz to 
adjourn at 3:15 p.m. Motion carried. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
  
PCC Evett J Hartvig 
PDGO Secretary 
 

























 

  

MD27 2024-2025 LCIF Fundraiser 
Who Do You Want to See Kiss the Fish  

       

 

  

    

   
 
          IPID Lee              PID Connie             PID Mark            PID Art                                                             
            Vrieze              LeCleir-Meyer         Hintzmann          Marson 

                                          
 PID Wayne  PID Ron       PID Peter   PID Phil 
    Heiman            Duffe       Cerniglia   Ingwell 
  
For each $10 donation to LCIF, you get one vote for which (I)PID gets 
to Kiss the Fish at State Convention.  Voting ends at 11:30AM, 
Saturday, May 3, 2025. 
 
Continued support to LCIF needed for Grants - Disaster, SightFirst, 
Matching, Diabetes, Lions Quest, Hunger, Childhood Cancer, 
District/Club Community Impact, Designated  
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